The Honorable Larry Gossett

March 14, 2011

Page 2


The Honorable Larry Gossett






March 14, 2011
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E


Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to submit the financing plan for the procurement of Public Health’s health information technology system in accordance with Section 120, Proviso P-2 of the 2011 King County Budget Act, Ordinance 16984.  The proviso states:
Of the appropriation for CIP project 377234, health improvement technology (HIT), $902,023 shall not be expended or encumbered until the executive transmits and the council adopts a motion that references the proviso's ordinance, section and number and states that the executive has responded to the proviso. This proviso requires a financing plan for the procurement of a health information technology system. The financing plan shall identify:  1) all revenue sources that will support the procurement of the software; 2) the timeline for anticipated receipt of revenues dedicated for the project; and 3) all requirements that must be met by the county to satisfy receipt and expenditure of external revenue sources such as grants. 

The executive must transmit to the council the financing plan and motion required by this proviso by March 15, 2011, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff and the lead staff for the budget and fiscal management committee or its successor.

The health information technology project is being developed because the 25 year old legacy system that the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (DPH) uses to register and schedule patients, and to bill for patient services, will lose vendor support at the end of 2013.  No upgrades to the legacy system are available, and as a result, DPH must replace this mission-critical system as there are no practical or viable non-technology solutions to DPH’s business requirements for these functions.   In 2010, the department received $41 million for services billed through this legacy system.  This funding is at risk without a system replacement.  Public Health plans its new system to include an integrated electronic health record (EHR) in order to help to improve care, reduce risks, and implement efficiencies.  This project will plan, purchase and implement a federally qualified EHR that will meet Public Health’s varied business requirements (e.g., primary care services, dental clinics, maternity support services, family planning program, DPH nursing services, etc.).
As the enclosed proviso response describes, a variety of funding sources have been identified for the procurement of a health information technology system.  These funding sources include America Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (ARRA) funds, Medicaid Administrative Match funds, Medicaid incentive payments funded through the U.S. Health Information Technology for Economic and Clinical Health Act (HITECH), and Public Health designated fund balance.  The actual procurement costs will be determined through a request for proposal and contract negotiation process.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact David Fleming, MD, Director and Health Officer of the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health, at 206-263-8695. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
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Tyler Running Deer, Budget Supervisor, PSB
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Dorothy Teeter, Chief of Health Operations, DPH
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